
 
 

  A welcoming and supportive network that’s building leaders for our communities.  
 

Here are a few notes and points of interest to accompany the District 1 Kin Financial 

Statement for 2018-2019, to be presented for approval at FLC. 

Income notes: 

• Interest income double budgeted 

• District Dues – clubs folded after February 28th, 2018, one club did not pay their dues 

invoice 

• Due to new Kinship One format, no ads were sold 

• No funds were transferred from the surplus 

Main sources of expense saving: 

• No bank charges – thanks to St Thomas Kinsmen for using their membership with 

Libro 

• Spring Convention costs – mileage was paid out with regular mileage cheques, rather 

than itemized for convention as was originally budgeted 

• Mileage – executive & DGs typically carpooled 

• DLS – thanks to Preston Kin club for free use of hall and Kin prices for meals 

• Membership programs under budget 

• Governor Dutch donated a great deal in addition to his time (total savings to district 

budget of close to $2000) 

o All printing of District Planner 

o Discounted rate for printing house rules 

o Most of his mileage 

o All of his honorarium 

Reserve fund information: 

• $750 in Membership Expansion fund were granted 

• $1712 was granted to NVP Terri to aid in campaign costs. $300 from the Spring 

Convention fines pot were transferred to that account as per the house rules. 

• $1150 was accessed for FLC 2018 presenters, of the $2000 allowed 

Bottom Line: 

Using funds from the surplus to balance the budget we presented in the spring of 2018 

allowed us to keep dues the same as they’ve been in past several years.  

Handling the funds of the district responsibly, and the generosity of executive members, 

allowed us to still come in under budget, only using 8% ($630) of the surplus funds allowed 

($8,174.80). 

 

Questions on this statement can be directed to Matt Sharpe at 

stthomassharpe@hotmail.com.  
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